Tuesday, 14 December 2010

Committee Secretary

Senate Standing Committee on Rural Affairs and Transport
PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary,

RE: Inquiry into the impact of the Murray-Darling Basin Plan in Regional Australia

| submit to your Committee’s inquiry the attached PDF of the Citizens Electoral Council’s Dec.
2010/Jan. 2011 edition of the New Citizen newspaper, in which | draw the Committee’s attention to
the feature article on p. 3, ‘Land-Clearance’ in the Murray-Darling Basin—British Genocide in the 21*
Century”, as well as the two articles on p. 8: “NAWAPA, Clarence River Scheme Crucial for Global
Recovery” and “NAWAPA, from The Standpoint of Biospheric Development”.

These articles establish:

The Murray-Darling Basin Authority and the Water Act 2007 by which it was created were
designed to snare Australia’s national food bowl in the international drive to lock up land in
conservation zones, taking the land out of food production and out of any sovereign national
control.

The international drive was started and is still led by Prince Philip, and his World Wide Fund
for Nature (WWF) and its sister organisation, the International Union for Conservation of
Nature (IUCN), whose agenda is definitely not genuine conservation, but rather a repeatedly
stated intention to reduce the world’s human population to as few as two billion people.
Prince Philip has personally directed the radical “green” takeover of all aspects of Australian
policy through his organisations: the Australian Conservation Foundation (ACF), Sustainable
Population Australia (SPA), and the Wentworth Group of Concerned Scientists, which latter
group directed every aspect of the process to shut down the Murray-Darling Basin as a food
bowl.

The Wentworth Group’s brand of environmental science is a fraud, a genocidal hostility to
human beings parading as science; by contrast, the principles of biospheric development
constitutes the true science of the environment, and provides the basis for understanding
that Australia has immense potential for economic development.

The proposed Clarence River Scheme would add upwards of 1,000 Gl/y of reliable flows into
the Murray-Darling Basin, which would transform the Basin’s productive power.

Yours sincerely,

Craig Isherwood
National Secretary/Treasurer
Registered Officer

Citizens Electoral Council of Australia
Address: 595 Sydney Rd Coburg Vic 3058
Mail: PO Box 376 Coburg Vic 3058



